

Hamby Family Serving in Quebec, Canada as Church Planters and Far North Field Director

August—September News 2021 Prayer letter

Psalm 106:1-2 "Praise ye the LORD. O give thanks unto the LORD; for he is good: for his mercy endureth for ever.
Who can utter the mighty acts of the LORD?
Who can shew forth all his praise?"

Prayer Request

- . Souls to be saved!
- 2. Laborers to be called to Canada, Alaska, and Greenland. (We need help!!! The ministry here is growing!)
- 3. Each on of our family members and God to bless them, and use them for His glory!

PRAISES

- 1. Josh and Allie's wedding! What a blessing!
- 2. 4 upcoming baptisms at our church in Trois-Rivieres, and La Tuque
- 3. Many visitors at church.
- 4. My Dad just celebrated 50 years in the ministry! So thankful for a godly heritage!
- 4. Traveling mercies as we were home for the wedding and visiting some of our supporting Churches.

WE SERVE A GREAT AND MIGHTY GOD! Dear Fellow Laborers.

FAMILY NEWS: These verses of Scripture are so true! God has been so good. In the valleys He has been good, as well as on the mountain tops! We are blessed to serve a true and living God!

You will notice a couple of changes in our lives in this prayer letter. We have a daughter-in-law now! It is so exciting! Josh and Allie were married on September 18th. The Lord blessed so much in this union. We have seen the Lord answer so many prayers. We have some of the best in-laws we could have ever prayed for. (see pics on page 2) We are blessed to call Paul and Angie Connor our in-laws. This faithful family is such blessing! Thank you Paul and Angie for raising such a wonderful godly young lady! It thrills our hearts to see how the Lord has brought them together.

As for Amanda and I, We had a great trip in for the wedding, but during that time the Lord allowed us to visit some of our current supporting churches as well as a couple of new supporting churches. It was such a blessing to be with the dear folks at Hope Baptist Tabernacle in Mocksville, NC; Mt. Verd Baptist Church in Athens, TN; Mt. Zion Baptist Church in Coalmont, TN; Tabernacle Baptist Church in Greenville, SC; Hoschton Baptist Church in Hoschton, GA; Jackson County Baptist Church in Jefferson, GA; Calvary Baptist Church in Statham, GA; Friendship Baptist Church in Rustburg, VA; and our dear home church, Old Suwanee Baptist Church in Buford, GA. It was wonderful to see you all and to share such sweet fellowship together. Thank you for your gracious hospitality shown to Amanda and me. We appreciate all you did for us!

We want to thank all our partnering churches for your gracious love, prayers, and financial support throughout these years serving together. Our prayer is that the Lord will continue to bless our ministry together with you. We ask you to please pray for us and our ministry, that the Lord will continue to use us for His glory! As you may have noticed in the letterhead, the Board of Directors of MWBM Inc. voted unanimously in September for me to serve as Far North Field Director for the mission. We have accepted that position and request that you pray for us as we endeavor to bring light to the very spiritually dark and cold far North. I will share more news as to that in the months to come.

Ministry News: We arrived back in Quebec at the end of September and hit the ground running. It hasn't slowed down at all. The church has had a good crowd of folks regularly. We have several first time visitors among whom were several lost folks. Please pray for the salvation of these dear ones who have heard the Gospel preached for the first time in their lives. (Benoit, Diane, Franc, Real, and the Beaudin family.)

The first weekend back, we had a funeral of one of our church members that passed away in La Tuque. We also are continuing discipleship courses with **Kevin, Boaz, Marcel, and Audrey-Anne** who are to be baptized in the coming weeks. Prayer for their walk with the Lord and also their lost family members, who will hopefully come for the baptismal services.

Thank you all again for your love, prayers, and financial support! We are so blessed to serve with you for Quebec, and the Far North!

With our Love, Jason, Amanda, the boys and daughter-in Law :-)
Psalm 118.23; Isaiah 40:31

Home Church:

Old Suwanee Baptist Church P.O. Box 2116 Buford, GA 30515-9116 770-945-5451 Field Address:

1686 Rang St-Felix Est

Notre-Dame-du-Mont Carmel, QC

GOX 3J0

873-664-1009

jasonhamby@mwbm.org

Modelonia World Bartist MISSIONS, Inc Sent Through:

P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818



Josh and Allie on their wedding day!



Dropping off our Luke and our nephew Randy
At Crown Bible College.
Love you guys and so proud of you both!
They are both working hard in school and serving the Lord in different areas of ministry at Temple
Baptist Church and Crown College



Got to see Noah and his sweet girlfriend Rebekah at Pensacola Christian College just before their classes started back. So proud of Noah and his hard work in his ministerial classes! Gotta love the Greek classes! :-)



So blessed by our sweet in-law family!
Paul and Angie Connor with us at the wedding!
Great preacher and man of God with a sweet wife
who is such a servant of God!



So thankful for my Dad and Mom, who have been serving the Lord now for 50 years. We had a wonderful time with family celebrating this huge milestone in their lives. Love you Papa and Nana Hamby